Village of Coxsackie

Public Hearing Minutes

Local Law # 2 of 2017-Revising the Chapter of the Village Code Entitled “Community Choice Aggregation Program”

January 9, 2017


The Public Hearing was called to order by Mayor Mark Evans at 6:30 p.m.  Present were Trustee Joseph Ellis, Trustee Dianne Ringwald and Trustee Paul Sutton. Trustee Stephen Hanse was absent.

Mayor Evans stated that the purpose of this Public Hearing is to revise a previously adopted chapter in the Village Code in regards to the community choice aggregation program. The original chapter allowed us to work with the company Good Energy, but the Public Service Commission decided that some of the language in the chapter needed to be changed. 

Mayor Evans then opened the meeting for public comment. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]Dawn Shila of Potic Mountain Road stated that she understands that she does not live in the Village but was curious about electric aggregation since this may become available in other areas of Greene County. She asked if the Village was working with Good Energy only, or if there were other companies.

Mayor Evans stated that Good Energy is the company that aggregates the electric companies together. They go out and band communities together to produce a larger group to shop for electric rates. The larger the group, the better buying power you have. He said that this is an opt out program. This means that should the Village move forward with this, everyone would be automatically enrolled unless they decide to opt out. The only exception is if someone is already under contract with an electric supplier, then they would not be able to join until their contract expires. He said that this program is no cost to the Village or residents. 

Dawn Shila asked where the Village is with the process of getting the program going.

Mayor Evans stated that the Village is ready to move forward, but Good Energy is waiting on the Public Service Commission to finish some things on their end.

No further public comments were offered.

A motion to adjourn the Public Hearing was made by Mayor Evans and seconded by Trustee Ellis.  Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. Trustee Sutton voted yes. The motion carried. 

The meeting was adjourned at 6:45 p.m.


Respectfully submitted,



Nikki Bereznak
Clerk 


